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ASH TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES

April 18, 2017
7:00 p.m.

The Ash Township Planning meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Chairman Smith. 

Members present: Eric Smith, Sid Stumpmier, Robin Carmack, Bob Lowry, Jan Langton, and Jim Booth. 
Absent members: Eric Blaz, Darrell Mossburg, and Don Kecskes.   
Others present: Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Adam Young – Township Planner, 
 and 10 citizens.
Motion #430 Meeting Minutes Approval.

Motion by Stumpmier supported by Lowry to approve the Ash Township Planning Commission Meeting Minutes of March 21, 2017 as presented.   Voice vote taken.       Motion carried.

Motion #431 Agenda Approval.

Motion by Booth supported by Langton to approve the agenda as presented.       
Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.
Old Business
None.
New Business

A. A site plan review for Parcel #5801-003-019-00, 60 acres of vacant land adjacent to the Guardian Glass facility located at 14600 Romine Road, Carleton, MI 48117. The parcel is owned by Guardian Glass Corp who is seeking approval for an expansion to their glass fabrication and warehousing operation.  

Chairman Smith began the discussion by asking Planner Young to review the project for the commission. In Wade Trim’s letter dated 4/11/17, to the Planning Commission members, the planner reviewed the site plan and shared his comments. In consideration of the requirements of the Ash Township Zoning Ordinance and sound planning principles, Planner Young noted 12 concerns with various aspects of the site plan. They ranged from minor issues such as omitted required information, to more critical issues such as berm design and utility supply. 

Guardians Glass and their engineer, SSOE Group, had prepared written comments to Wade Trim’s letter and submitted it to the commission. In that letter dated 4/17/17, SSOE attempted to address each of the 12 concerns, agreeing to revise the site plan to correct or clarify each issue. All were generally accepted by the commission with the exception of the berm design and the overhead utility issue. After much discussion, Guardian and SSOE felt that they could revise the site plan to meet the zoning ordinance requirements without the need for a variance for the berm design or the overhead utility design. One other issue that the commission had concerns about was the proposed use of barbwire on the perimeter fencing. Though a fence detail was not included on the site plan, Guardian noted that they intended to use barbwire on the fence. It was quickly noted that the ordinance does not allow for such use and the commission members agreed that it should not be used. Guardian capitulated and said it would show the fence detail on the revised site plan without barbwire. 

Chairman Smith recognized a resident who had concerns and asked to speak. Guardian and SSOE did their best to answer questions and concerns along with comments from commission members and the planner. It was unclear if the resident’s concerns were addressed to their satisfaction but the commission felt that the to-be-revised site plan would meet the requirements of the ordinance and would offer protections to the properties surrounding the proposed project as the ordinance was designed to do. With no other discussion or comments heard the following motion was offered:
Motion #432 To Approve Contingent. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Smith to approve the site plan contingent on the applicant submitting a revised site plan that would correct items 2 thru 10 on Wade Trim’s letter dated 4/11/17, and would include fence details without barbwire.   

Roll Call: 6 - Yes, 0 – No            Motion carried. 
B. A request for an Administrative Review pursuant to Section 17.05 of the Ash Township Zoning Ordinance 7C for Parcel #5801-016-037-31, commonly known as 133 Medical Center Drive, Carleton, MI 48117. The applicant is Jim Duffy, the proposed business is a real estate office.

Manager Vaslo explained to the commission that the applicant is looking to fill a vacant unit in the Farmers Café strip mall. As outlined in Article 17, Section 17.05 of the zoning ordinance an applicant can seek an administrative review in lieu of a more formal review by the Planning Commission. A brief discussion took place and the following motion was offered:

Motion #433 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Smith to allow an Administrative Review for Parcel 5801-016-037-31 for a proposed Real Estate office. 

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.
C.  Medical Marijuana. Discussion only.

Supervisor Carmack asked for commission input on exploring regulations to deal with zoning of medical marihuana facilities if the Township Board were to “opt-in” per Public Act 281. The Chairman lead a discussion on the subject and Planner Young supplied the commission with a Wade Trim handout outlining the act and how it could affect those communities that opt-in. No motions were offered. 
D. Wet Land Development, Newburg Road. Discussion only. 

Manager Vaslo explained that a firm has purchased 75 acres of land on Newburg Road with the intentions of developing it into a wetland bank following the criteria set forth by the State of Michigan, This potential use of land brought up many issues that the commission thought needs further review and oversight. Planner Young also thought that the potential impacts on the neighboring properties would merit further review. It was the consensus of the commission that this issue be brought back as a site plan review item and that it be reviewed for possible approval by the Planning Commission.  
With no other business to conduct the following motion was offered:

Motion #434 Meeting Adjourn.  
Motion by Booth supported by Langton to adjourn at 8:47 p.m.  

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted
Jim Vaslo, Ash Township Manager
